
 

 
OHCA 2021-16 

Dec. 02, 2021 

Re: Psychological Services 
 
Dear Provider, 
 
This letter is to inform you that, effective July 1, 2021, psychological services furnished by 
independent psychologists are now covered by SoonerCare for adults. This coverage 
allows practitioners who meet requirements outlined in Oklahoma Administrative 
Code 317:30-5-275 to provide services to eligible adult SoonerCare members. 
 
This coverage is currently authorized by a federally approved Disaster Relief State Plan 
Amendment. The Oklahoma Health Care Authority will update administrative rules 
accordingly through the rulemaking process in the coming months. 
 
Services must be prior authorized by the Oklahoma Department of Mental Health and 
Substance Abuse Services, utilizing the prior authorization portal at 
www.odmhsas.org/arc.htm. Current fee schedules for independent psychologists are 
also available on this website, under "billing Information." For assistance with billing, 
you may email gethelp@odmhsas.org.  
 
If you have any questions, please call OHCA at 1-800-522-0114. 
 
Thank you for the services you provide to our SoonerCare members. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Melody Anthony 
Chief Operating Officer/State Medicaid Director 
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